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 fillin “Name of Report 
1.
Purpose
To update the Committee on recent developments and work in progress in the Public Transport Department.

2.
Total Mobility

Subject of a separate report.

3.
Service Issues
3.1
Kapiti Coast

Plans are well underway for Phase 1 of improvements to Kapiti Coast local bus services from 1 February 2000.  This will involve the establishment of two simple “out and back” routes in the Paraparaumu Beach and North Beach area to replace the current difficult-to-understand circuit route, the removal of buses from Nathan Avenue (which residents have been requesting on safety grounds), serving the Kapiti Village retirement area, and increases in the frequency of services and the span of  operation.

Similar changes are planned for the Raumati area at a later date.  The changes will happen in stages because Transfund New Zealand’s competitive pricing procedures do not allow us to vary the existing contract to the extent required to make all the changes at the same time.

3.2
Newlands, Churton Park

We are also working with Newlands Coach Service to make extensive changes to bus routes and services in the Newlands, Paparangi, Churton Park and Johnsonville West areas from April next year.

As with the Kapiti services, the current services are difficult to understand, and have not kept pace with new development areas.  The opportunity will be taken to extend all services through the City to Courtenay Place.  Except on weekday evenings, the current terminus is Brandon Street.

In this case we hope to be able to achieve the changes without increasing the resource requirement (vehicles, drivers, funding).

A public consultation document will be prepared for distribution to all households in the affected area in the New Year.

3.3
After Midnight Services

Patronage on the After Midnight services continues to grow.  For the nine weekends in September and October, patronage averaged 20 per trip, with the subsidy per passenger down to an average of $1.55.

On the strength of this encouraging result, and following representations from the Hutt City Council and the Tawa Community Board, we plan to call tenders for a trial of After Midnight services to Tawa-Porirua-Whitby and to the Hutt Valley, in the New Year.

3.4
Belmont Offpeak

Following withdrawal of the offpeak Belmont services on 22 October, and following feedback from the affected community, a new service offering a single trip in each direction on Mondays and Thursdays only commenced on 15 November.  The new service is operated by Community Coach Services, as a variation to their contract to operate the Wai-iti Crescent shoppers service on the same days.

There was no feedback on the withdrawal of the Upper Hutt North Homelink service.

3.5
Stagecoach Flyer

Copies of the timetable for the new Stagecoach Flyer service will be distributed at the Committee’s meeting.

3.6
Extra Peak Period Bus Services

...

A number of extra peak period buses have commenced operation in Wellington City recently.  Notices about all of these are attached.

3.7
Timetables on the Internet

Work is well underway on putting route, fare and timetable information on the
world-wide web by Christmas or shortly afterwards.

4.
Recommendations
That the report be received and the information noted.
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